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STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT (SEPA) 
Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) 

Withdrawal Notice 
 

Date:   February 23, 2022 
 
Lead Agency:  City of Black Diamond 
 
Agency Contact: Mona Davis, Community Development Director / SEPA Official 
   mdavis@blackdiamondwa.gov  (360) 851-4567 
 
Agency File Number: PLN21-0084 
 
Description of   Non-project action for 2021 annual amendments to the City of Black Diamond 
Proposal:  Comprehensive Plan. 
 
Location of Proposal: Citywide 
 
Applicant/Proponent: City of Black Diamond, Community Development Department 
   Contact: Mona Davis, Community Development Director / SEPA Official, 
   mdavis@blackdiamondwa.gov  (360) 851-4567 
 
The City of Black Diamond is withdrawing the SEPA threshold Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) issued on 
October 6, 2021.  On Friday, February 4, 2022, an appeal challenging the City’s adoption of the 2020 
Comprehensive Plan update was filed with the Growth Management Hearings Board. It is not a productive use of 
the City’s limited resources to continue pursuing the proposed 2021 annual amendments while the previous 
year’s Comprehensive Plan update remains in flux. Indeed, no final action could even be taken on the 2021 annual 
amendments until the status of the 2020 update has been fully and finally resolved, including all related appeal 
processes.  Once the status of the 2020 Comprehensive Plan update has been resolved, the City may resume 
consideration of the proposed 2021 annual amendments (whether in present form or as later modified), including 
issuance of a new SEPA threshold determination.  
 
 
Signature: __________________________________________________  Date: _____________________ 
      Mona Davis, Community Development Director/SEPA Official 
 
Pursuant to BDMC 19.04.260, there is no administrative appeal on a withdrawal of a threshold determination. 
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